
May 30, 2020
Comrades:   
   
I hope and pray you are all doing well.  I don’t think any of us thought we would be cancelling two meetings in 
a row, but that is where we are. Our April 1st meeting (this Wed is hereby cancelled).  COVID-19 is still with us 
and I think most of us are staying home and catching up on our chores.  Personally I am glad to be home and 
able to catch up on my spring cleaning.  I hope everyone is doing well and there is no sickness.  Please let me 
know if any of our members are in distress.  If someone needs help please call me at 850-322-6924 or one of our 
other officers and we will do whatever needs to be done to get some help.  Our State Department and National 
seem to be on top of COVID-19 issues and they will also take our calls if we need to make them.  

    As addressed in my last email we were supposed to be making nominations for election of officers in March, 
April and May, with an election to be held in May.  I am hoping we can have a May meeting and conduct 
nominations and elections at that time.  I am copying below a paragraph that came from our State Department 
advising us of protocols put in place regarding Post elections.  They essentially say the State Department will not 
penalize us for not having timely Post elections.  Here is the relevant paragraph in a communique I got from our 
State Commander:   
 
 «We understand there is a potential meeting postponement may delay some post elections. Teleconferencing 
should not be used for elections. With that in mind, National Headquarters will not, and Departments should 
not, hold any post in jeopardy because they are not allowed by state law to meet and elect new officers. The 
legal orders we’ve seen, so far, are only effective through April. If they are extended, that could also affect De-
partment elections. National will also not hold that against Departments if that is the case. In both instances, 
the existing officers would remain in place until elections can be legally held. 
 Further guidance will be issued should the ban on meetings remain in effect when elections season begins.»

   Just a couple of other items to catch everyone up on what is going on with the Bell Tower package and the sta-
tus of our fundraising.  I believe I have already told you that the Tower package was delivered to Raymond Miller 
the Director of the Tallahassee National Cemetery (TNC) on February 27th.  Raymond reviewed the package 
and sent it on up to his District Office in Atlanta the following week.   From there it will go on to Washington to 
the National Cemetery Administration (VA)(NCA)  office for final approval.  Once we get their green light we 
will order the tower (Campbellsville has been calling, anxious to build and deliver the Tower) and, concurrently 
we will be able to let the contract to build the foundation, both of these actions will take 8 to 10 weeks to com-
plete.  Hopefully there will not be any glitches at that time.  The only hold up right now is just how fast NCA will 
review our package and give us the «green light»!  In fact I was told a lot of the VA offices are closed right now as 
even TNC›s offices are closed to the public.  They are still conducting funerals, I attended a graveside funeral on 
Friday but they are holding off honors until after all the social distancing is lifted.  These facts just might delay 
our project for several weeks, maybe a month or two.  I will keep you apprised as we are all anxious to see that 
Tower delivered.   
  
   For Your Information, Randy Miller has really come through on our fund raising.  We just received the City’s 
check for $7,500.00, the County’s check for $6,500.00 (we received $1,000.00 from them toward the Bell Tower 
last year) and we have deposited another contribution for $5,000.00 with another $5,000.00 promised soon from 
this same donor.  And there is, that Randy and I know of, another $3,000.00 promised.  All in all we are in great 
shape.  A more complete accounting of our financial status will be forthcoming.  I am asking Paul Rogerson our 
Finance Officer to send our financial report out to each of you, to see for yourself, where we are.  I am also asking 
Randy to send his report in writing to you to catch you up on exactly where we are with maybe a little more 
detail than I presented above. 

    So, for now put May 7th on your calendar for our next meeting.  Time and place will be forthcoming.  And 
one last thing.  Tony is working on our next Cyber Newsletter and if anyone has a short story you might want to 
share please send it on to Tony.  A story or notice that might be of interest to all of us.   

   Signing off for now.  Stay safe, stay busy and let’s pray we put all this sickness behind us sooner than later.   

    Semper Fi, 

    Gordon 


